

First Semester B.A./B.Sc./B.Com./B.B.A./B.H.M./B.S.W./B.Sc.(FAD/IDD)/B.C.A./B.V.A. Degree Examination, April/May 2023 (CBCS Scheme) (2018 – 19 Onwards) (Repeaters)

Paper – I : ADDITIONAL ENGLISH Spectrum – I

Time: 3 Hours

Max. Marks: 70

Instructions:

- 1) Answer all the main questions.
- 2) Write the question numbers correctly.
- I. A) Correct the errors in the following set of sentences.

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$

- 1) a) The man shot the bird by a gun.
 - b) He sat besides john.
- 2) a) The bird flew above the ocean.
 - b) The nurse enquired how I am.
- 3) a) Neither she nor he are at home.
 - b) Swara is tallest girl in the class.
- 4) a) She doesn't has to like me.
 - b) The car is invented about a hundred year ago.
- 5) a) The news I received are good.
 - b) The number of honest people are small.
- B) Read the following passage and answer the question below:

The cinema is the cheapest source of entertainment today. Millions of people see movies and enjoy them. It is a good pastime in all the places - big or small.

The cinema industry has made rapid progress after independence. In the beginning there were silent and black and white movies. Now we are dazzled by the colours in every movie.

Big posters are seen on the walls of cities and towns for advertisements. They also announce the coming movies in the city. There is always a rush before the booking windows. So the tickets are often sold in the black market or at a premium.



On the one hand the cinema is a source of entertainment. On the other it is also a source of knowledge and information. Films satisfy all the sections of people and their different tastes.

There are religious movies and historical movies. They recreate the past, the old culture and lifestyle. Social films spread awareness about social evils of dowry, casteism and communal feelings. Some films expose the corruption in high places among the policemen and the citizens.

- Why is cinema popular?
 How can you say that the cinema industry has made rapid progress after independence?
 Why are tickets often sold in the black market?
 Find words from the above passage which mean the opposite to:

 Costliest
 Hide
- C) You have been asked to create attention grabbing captions to avoid using plastic. Write at least two captions. (2×2½=5)

OR

You are active member of Swachh Bharat Campaign in your college. Prepare one slogan each for asking your college mates.

- i) To keep your classroom clean.
- ii) To avoid littering the college campus.
- II. A) Answer any five questions in one or two sentences each. (5×2=10)
 - 1) The Imp was upset because he didn't succeed in making the peasant frustrated and taking the name of devil. (true/false)
 - 2) Why was Kali delighted?
 - 3) What does Pip mean when he says he was brought up by hand?
 - 4) What was the remedy found out by the writer for his problem?
 - 5) How did the Roman Emperors amuse themselves in the lesson 'Window View'?
 - 6) The Sonnet 29 deals with the theme of
 - 7) What is the mood of the poet in the poem 'Childhood' ?



- B) Answer any four questions in about a page each : (4×5=20)
 - 1) What do you mean by "The blood of the beast is always in man"?
 - 2) Describe how Kali's friends were helpful in the lesson 'Sweets for Angels'.
 - 3) Explain what happened on the afternoon of Christmas Eve in the Churchyard.
 - 4) How did the writer come to know that he was in conflict with a habit?
 - 5) What are the author's views regarding his own Childhood when he sees sadistic tendencies displayed by the little girl ?
 - 6) What is the reason behind the shame felt by the speaker in 'Sonnet 29'?
 - 7) How were the adults responsible for the poet's Sadness in the poem "Childhood"?
- C) Answer any two questions in about two pages each: (2×10=20)
 - 1) The Imp was finally successful in making the peasant commit the sin. How did he succeed to his evil intentions? Explain.
 - 2) How does the convict's behaviour introduce the Theme of Justice in the Story 'Great Expectations'?
 - 3) Discuss Sonnet 29 as a celebration of friendship.



(CBCS) (Repeaters) ENGLISH General English – I

Time: 3 Hours

Max. Marks: 70

Instructions: 1) Answer all the Sections.

2) Write the correct question numbers.

SECTION - A

(Prose and Poetry - 40 Marks)

		(Flose and Footy Formatte)	
м	An	swer any five in one or two sentences each. (5×2=10))
		The two artists who owned the studio in the lesson 'The Last Leaf' were and	
	2)	Where did the grandfather and the cook finally leave the python?	
	3)	Mention any two things a man does when he plants a tree.	
	4)	How much was the value of Deepa's father's assets? How much was Deepa's share?	
	5)	According to Kahlil Gibran, what is it to work with love ?	
	6)	What was the gift of the teacher to Helen Keller? Who had sent it?	
	7)	How did the narrator feel when he saw five to ten thousand books at a time?	
		a) The sweet smell of the decaying paper attracted him.	
		b) He felt bored and sick.	
		c) He felt joyful in their company.	
	8)	What was the reader's first remark on the narrator's book during his conversation with the narrator?	
NATIONAL SECTION SECTI	. Ar	nswer any four of the following in about one page each. (4×5=2	0
		What was bothering Johnsy as she lay on her sick bed in 'The Last Leaf'?	

2) How did the grandfather finally succeed in caging the python in the lesson

'All Creatures Great and Small'?

P.T.O.



- 3) Discuss how planting a tree contributes towards the nation's growth as narrated in the poem 'Heart of the Tree'.
- 4) Why was the summer of 1887 special for Helen Keller? How did Helen learn the joy of nature?
- 5) Deepa's brothers were only an extension of their father's mind set. Explain with reference to the lesson 'Daughter'.
- 6) Comment on the types of people who visit the narrator's bookshop: George Orwell's 'Bookshop Memories'.
- 7) Why wasn't the narrator satisfied with his own book in the lesson 'A Conversation with a Reader'?
- III. Answer any one of the following in about two pages each. (1×10=10)
 - 1) How is the 'The Last Leaf' by O. Henry a story of hope, friendship and sacrifice?
 - 2) Work is love made visible. Explain this with reference to Kahlil Gibran 'The Ploughman'.
 - 3) "Humour is not merely laughing at other, but also laughing at one-self. Explain with reference to the lesson 'A Conversation with a Reader'.

SECTION - B

(Grammar and Composition – 30 Marks)

IV. Read the following passage and answer the questions set on it.

Once upon a time there was a little red fox. One day he was very thirsty and he went to river to have a drink. When he peered into the water, he became very angry. There was another fox looking at him. He growled at it to go away and said it was his river.

Little brown duck said, "Don't do that, in the middle of the river lives a terrible crocodile. He will grab you and eat you for his dinner. His teeth are long white spears." The fox laughed and said, "I am not scared of any stupid crocodile." Then, the fox jumped into the river.

- 1) Why was little fox angry?
- 2) Who heard the little red fox shouting?
- 3) How did the little brown duck describe the crocodile's teeth?
- 4) What do you think the little red fox was wise or foolish?
- 5) Who lived in the middle of the river?

5



V. a)	Choose the correct homophone to complete the sentence.	2
	1) People went lot of difficulties during the Covid Pandemic.	
	(threw/through)	
	2) The of the wrist-watch is very high.	
	(prize/price)	
b)	Choose the correct synonym for the underlined word.	2
	1) The girl's achievements were <u>laudable</u> .	
	i) Pleasant ii) Flattering	
	iii) Commendable iv) Powerful	
	2) The old man had <u>chronic</u> infection.	
	i) Slight ii) Severe iii) Recent iv) None of the above	
c)	Choose the correct form of the verbs given in the brackets.	Asses
	The teacher cleverly the naughty students in the class.	
	(manage, manages)	
VI. a)	Do as directed.	
	1) What enquiries would you make in the following situations?	,
	You want to know the departure time of Brindavan Express to Chennai.	Assess
	2) How do you introduce your friend to your father?	American
b)	Fill in the blanks with appropriate articles/prepositions.	3
	I go into library three times week read magazines.	
c)	Fill in the blanks with the appropriate tense form of the verb given in the brackets.	3
	1) Many people were to death by the cold winds. (freeze)	
	2) Rita for eight hours last night. (sleep)	
	3) The policeman has this fact all along. (know)	



4

4

4

VII. Develop a short story by using the hints given below and suggest a suitable title for the same.

A beautiful old lady lived in a village — had a lamp — lighted every night — lamp was proud — believed itself to be the brightest object in the universe — one evening cold wind blew it off — lamp started crying — lady told the lamp not to be haughty — lighted again.

VIII. Write an essay on any one of the topic given below about a page.

- 1) Sports in college education.
- 2) Women empowerment.

IX. Summarize the following passage in about 120 words.

Common sense use of paper, if practised by a majority of people, will save immense forests from needless cutting. Use paper carefully if, in writing, you use both sides of the paper, you reduce waste by 50 percent. Old envelopes, old bills, etc. make good memo paper. Do not discard a memo sheet until it is full. Don't burn discarded paper. Better to have it converted to pulp and composting it. Be thoughtful about paper. Be conscious of how much you throw away that could be put to other uses. You can save eight to ten trees per year if you see that all reusable paper is returned for recycling. Stack newspapers in bundles and save them for return to the paper and pulp industries. Look for those products which contain the most reused paper. Some products feature completely recycled paper. Encourage recycling by buying such products. A ton of paper saved or recycled saves seventeen trees – your family uses that much or more each year.



I Semester B.Com./B.Com. (LS) Examination, February/March 2023 (NEP)

TAMIL LANGUAGE (Part – I, Paper – I)

	BANC	
Time	: 2½ Hot	irs /
	1 A VA	

Max. Marks: 60

		SECTION -	A				
•	அனைத்து வினாக்களுக்கும் சரியான விடையைத் தேர்ந்தெடுத்து எழுதுக.						
			(5×1=5)				
	1) குறுந்தொகை என்னு	ம் நூல்					
	1) புறப்பொருள் பற்	றியது 2)	அகப்பொருள் பற்றியது				
	3) இலக்கணம் பற்றி	ியது 4)	இவற்றில் எதுவும் இல்லை				
	2) சிறுபாணாற்றுப்படை	_ என்னும் நூலின்	ஆசிரியர்				
	1) கபிலர்	2)	கோவூர் கிழார்				
	3) பிசிராந்தையார்	4)	நல்லூர் நத்தத்தனார்				
	3) கேடுஇல் வழுச்செல்	வம்					
	1) கேள்வி	2)	கல்வி				
	3) அணிகலன்	4)	வீரம்				
	4) உயிர் குறில் எழுத்து	கள்					
	1) 12	2)	05				
	3) 07	4)	18				
	5) 'மருதுபாண்டியன்' எ	ான்னும் நாடகத்தி	ல் இடம்பெறும் புலவரின் பெயர்				
	1) உமறுப்புலவர்	2)	காளமேகப்புலவர்				
	3) முத்துப்புலவர்	4)	சொக்கநாதப்புலவர்				



II. எவையேனும் ஐந்திற்கு இடம் சுட்டிப்பொருள் விளக்கம் தருக.

(5×3=15)

- நடை மெலிந்து அசைஇய நல்மென் சீறடி கல்லா இளைஞர் மெல்லத் தைவர
- 2) பிரிவு அரிது ஆகிய தண்டாக் காமமொடு உடன் உயிர் போகுகதில்ல
- 3) நாடா நல்லிசை நல்தேர்ச் செம்பியன் ஓடாப் பூட்கை உறந்தையிம் வறிதே
- 4) காதலர் அகல கல்லென்றவ்வே
- 5) கேடுஇல் விழுச்செல்வம் கல்வி-ஒருவற்கு மாடல்ல மற்றை யவை
- 6) நம்ம பெண்டாட்டி புள்ளைகளைக் காப்பாத் துறதுக்காக, ஊரன் பெண்டாட்டி புள்ளைகளோட தாலியை அறுக்கிற பிழைப்பாய் போச்சு
- 7) போர்க்களத்திலே புராணம் படிக்காதே பிரியும் காலம் வந்தால் பிரியத்தானே வேண்டும்
- 8) அட, அப்பாவி மக்களா! அரசுரிமை யாருக்கானால் என்ன ? அந்த அரசுரிமை அந்நியனான வெள்ளையனுக்கு இல்லை என்பதை உணரவுமா தவறிவிட்டீர்கள்!

SECTION - B

III. எவையேனும் **ஐந்திற்குச்** சுருக்கமான விடை தருக.

 $(5 \times 4 = 20)$

- 1) சார்பெழுத்துகளின் வகைகளைக் குறிப்பிடுக.
- 2) முதலெழுத்துகளைச் சான்றுடன் விளக்குக.
- 3) வினா எழுத்துகளைச் சான்றுடன் கூறுக.
- 4) செய்யுளிசை அளபெடை, இன்னிசை அளபெடையினைச் சான்றுடன் விளக்குக.



- 5) தலைமகனுக்குத் தோழி வாயில் நேர்ந்ததை கயமனார் பாடல் வழி விளக்குக.
- 6) வேலூர் வளமும், எயினர் தரும் விருந்தும் குறித்து எழுதுக.
- 7) காளையார் கோயிலில் நடைபெற்ற போர்முறை குறித்து எழுதுக.
- 8) வேலுநாச்சியாருக்கு ஹைதரலி செய்த உதவிகள் குறித்து விளக்குக.

SECTION - C

IV. எவையேனும் நான்கிற்கு விடை தருக.

 $(4 \times 5 = 20)$

- 1) இரவுக்குறி வந்த தலைவனிடம், தோழி கூறியவற்றைக் கபிலர் வழிநின்று விளக்குக.
- 2) நல்லியக்கோடன் அளிக்கும் பரிசில் குறித்து எழுதுக.
- 3) மழையின் சிறப்பினை எவையேனும் ஐந்து குறட்பாக்களின் வழி விளக்குக.
- 4) முத்துவடுகநாதரின் பாத்திரப் படைப்பை விளக்கி வரைக.
- 5) 'வெள்ளைமருது ஒரு மாவீரன்' என்பதை மருதுபாண்டியன் நாடகம் வழி நிறுவுக.

of B

6) சிவகங்கை மக்களின் நாட்டுப்பற்று குறித்து எழுதுக.



I Semester B.Com. Examination, February/March 2023 (NEP) (Freshers)

URDU LANGUAGE (Paper – I) Prose, Poetry and Non-Detail

Time: 2½ Hours Max. Marks: 60

Instructions: i) Answer all the questions.

ii) Marks are indicated against each question.

(10×1=10)			: چيځ	جواب کی نشاندہی	ا. صحیح
	_ کی سی زندگی تھی۔	۔ ان کی زندگی	طالعه کا بہت شوق تھا.	علامه اقبال محكوم	(1
		طالب علم)			
		ہور کیا تھا۔	بنے تئیں سوداگر بچہ مش	-1	(2
		بيگم صاحب)	وزير زادي	(شاهزادی	
	· , · , · , · , · .	سندھ آئے			
			مسلمان		
			کے پیٹے میں		
			پندره		
		ابڑی عی			
		نوکری)			
(صحيح /غلط)		کی لکھی ہوئی ہے۔	لره " فيض احد فيض	نظم " بارش کا قع	(6
(صحيح /غلط)	ربا۔	ىند [،] ہندوى اور دہلوى	ِ زبان کا نام ، زبانِ ،	شروع میں اُردو	(7
(صحيح /غلط)	تقى ـ	اور تپاک سے ملتے۔	یک کے ساتھ خلوص	علامه اقبال ہر اُ	(8
(صحيح /غلط)		ہوا مضمون ہے۔	-" جميل جالبي ڪا لڪھا	"ٹوٹی ہوئی سڑک	(9
صحيح /غلط)			تنویر کا افسانہ ہے۔	آگره بازار حبیب	(10

(2×10=20)

اا. کسی دو کے تفصیلی جواب لکھئے:

1) علانه اقبال کی خوش طبعی کے چند اہم واقعات پر روشنی ڈالئے۔

2) مشاعره كا حال تفصيل سے لكھئے۔

3) ہندوستان میں مسلمانوں کی آمد کے مختلف مراحل پر روشنی ڈالئے۔

4) وزیر زادی اینے والد کو قید کی صعوبتوں سے نجات دلانے کے لئے کیا کوشش کی ؟

(3×2=6)

ااا. بحوالهٔ متن تحسی تنین جملول کی وضاحت کیج :

1) "اس کا دروغ ثابت نہیں ہوا۔ شاید جو کھ کہ عرض کی ہے سچ ہو"۔

2) "نہیں بھائی ! یہ دوسرے ہیں دیکھتے نہیں ترنم سے پڑھ رہے ہیں"۔

3) "ابے ملیامت کردوں گا۔ بڑا چود هری بنا پھرتا ہے"۔

4) "بابوجي، رهيلے کے پھ بھ، رهيلے کے بھ بھ"۔

5) "ان کی شیروانی کہاں ہے ؟"

(1×8=8)

IV. كسى ايك نظم كا خلاصه لكھئے:

1) بارش کا پہلا قطرہ

2) ساری رُنیا کے مالک

3) پرندے کی فریاد۔

(3×2=6)

V. کسی تین اشعار کی تشریح کیجئے :

1) رات بھر درد کی شمع جلتی رہی غم کی لوتھر تھراتی رہی رات بھر

2) ابھی تو سوئے چراغوں نے آنکھ کھولی ہے ابھی تو جاگتے ہیں گھر، ابھی یہاں سے نہ جاؤ

3) غم ہستی کا اسد آبکس سے ہو جُرُ مرگ علاج شمع ہر رنگ میں جلتی ہے سحر ہونے تک 4) ہم نے مانا کے تغافل نہ کروگے لیکن خاک ہو جائیں گے ہم ، تم کو خبر ہونے تک

5) نہیں کھیل اے داغ یاروں سے کہہ دو کہ آتی ہے اُردو زباں آتے آتے

 $(2 \times 5 = 10)$

VI. کسی دو سوالات کے جواب لکھئے:

- 1) بازار میں اصل فساد کی وجہ کیا تھی ؟
- 2) کرئ والے اور شاعر کے درمیان کیا گفتگو ہوئی ؟
 - 3) کسی دو پر نوٹ لکھئے:
 - 1) تذکره نویسی
 - 2) کنڑی والا
 - 3) كتب فروش ـ

Semester B.Com. Examination, April/May 2023 (CBCS) (Repeaters) HINDI

Paper – 1 : Gadya, Vanijya Patra Aur Anuvad

Time: 3 Hours

Max. Marks: 70

निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर एक शब्द या वाक्य में लिखिए :

 $(10 \times 1 = 10)$

- 1) नरोत्तम सहाय की बहू का नाम क्या है ?
- 2) माँ की हालत को नटशैल में भेजने के लिए नरोत्तम सहाय से कौन कहता है ?
- 3) ''महादेव मुँह ताके और मैं खाँऊ'' यह कथन किसका है ?
- 4) सुशीला शादी करके कहाँ चली गई ?
- 5) मनुष्य किससे दबता है ?
- 6) प्रेयर व्हील को घुमाने से क्या धुल जाते हैं ?
- 7) भारत का स्विट्जरलैंड किसे कहा गया है ?
- 8) शब्दों की अपेक्षा क्या अधिक आकर्षक होती है ?
- 9) नारायण के बेटे का नाम क्या है ?
- 10) 'साना-साना हाथ जोडि' यात्रा वर्णन के रचनाकार कौन हैं ?
- II. निम्नलिखित में से किन्हीं दो अवतरणों की संदर्भ सहित व्याख्या कीजिए:

 $(2 \times 6 = 12)$

- 1) वे बेटे के सामने अपने को अनाड़ी और पुराना पा रहे थे।
- 2) इसने उन्हे यश और प्रतिष्ठा तो बहुत दी, पर अर्थ नही और शायद गिरती आर्थिक स्थिति ने ही उनके व्यक्तित्व के सारे सकारात्मक पहलुओं को निचोड़ना शुरू कर दिया ।
- 3) अपनी अक्षमता से पीड़ित वह बेचारा दूसरे की सक्षमता के चाँद को देखकर सारी रात श्वान-जैसा भौकता है।
- 4) ''जाने कितना ऋण है हम पर इन निदयों का, हिम शिखरों का''।



III. ''मौत एक कुत्ते की'' एकांकी का सारांश लिखकर उसकी विशेषताओं पर प्रकाश डालिए। (1×12=12) अथवा

'वाणिज्य और विज्ञापन' निबंध के आधार पर विज्ञापन के महत्व पर प्रकाश डालिए।

IV. निम्नलिखित में से किसी एक पर टिप्पणि लिखिए ।

 $(1 \times 6 = 6)$

- 1) नरोत्तम सहाय ।
- 2) निंदा रस ।
- V. निम्नलिखित में से कोई दो पत्र लिखिए।

 $(2 \times 10 = 20)$

- 1) राजकमल प्रकाशन, एम.जी.रोड़, बैंगलूरू द्वारा सर्वश्री चांद एण्ड़ कंपनी, 588, नई दिल्ली को एक पत्र लिखिए जिसमें उनके प्रकाशनों का नवीनतम सूची-पत्र तथा व्यापारिक शर्तें भेजने का अनुरोध कीजिए।
- 2) आलोक एलेक्ट्रिक कंपनी, बैंगलूरू की आर्थिक स्थिति की पूछताछ करते हुए भारत एलेक्ट्रिक कंपनी के नाम एक सन्दर्भ पत्र लिखिए।
- 3) भारत पेट्रोलियम संस्था में रिक्त विक्रय-प्रबंधक पद के लिए अपनी शैक्षिक योग्यता का विवरण देते हुए प्रबन्धक को एक आवेदन पत्र लिखिए ।

VI. हिन्दी में अनुवाद कीजिए।

 $(10 \times 1 = 10)$

- 1) Managing director
- 2) Accountant
- 3) Personal assistant
- 4) System analyst
- 5) Current account
- 6) Advertisement
- 7) Authorised
- 8) Casual leave
- 9) Directorate
- 10) Central revenue.

(NEP) (Repeaters) URDU LANGUAGE (Paper – I) Prose, Poetry and Non-Detail

Max. Marks: 60

Instructions : i) Answer all the questions.

ii) Marks are indicated against each question.

(10×1=10)				جواب کی نشاند	
	س کا مقام و مرتبه بلند ہوجاتا ہے.				
	کہیں کہ وہ غلطی پر ہیں۔	کریں اور یہ کبھی نہ	کی عزت	لوگوں کی _	(2
		(ولت)	مشوره	(راع	
	ا جاتے ہیں۔	بھول	سانے سے مسافر	دن کو کہانی	(3
		جينا)	کھانا	(راسته	
کا پہاڑ ہے۔	چھے چلا جاتا ہے اور وہ ایک	ر شام سمیر کے لیج	خیال ہے کہ سورج ہر	اہل ہند کا	(4
			تانبا		
		کی ہوتی ہے۔	_ میں کیا چیز مزہ	بتاؤ	(5
		حلوه)	مرُغ	(بحرا	
(صحيح /غلط)	فلسفی بن جاتا ہے۔	ور جاہل آدمی بھی	موسم میں ان پڑھ ا	سردی کے	(6
(صحيح /غلط)		وا ناول ہے۔	ِ سنگھ بیدی کا لکھا ہ	بھولا راجیندر	(7
(صحيح /غلط)		چلنے لگا۔	ریعے روزمرہ کا کام	زبان کے ذ	(8
صحيح /غلط)		وئی نظم ہے۔	علامه اقبال کی لکھی ہ	داستانِ آدم	(9
(صحيح /غلط)		خزانہ ہوتا ہے۔	ے پاس الفاظ کا ایک	ہر زبان کے	(10

(2×10=20)

اا. کسی دو سوالات کے جواب تفصیل سے لکھنے:

1) ڈیل کارنیگی نے زندگی میں کامیابی کے کن زریں اُصولوں کا ذکر کیا ہے ؟ تفصیل سے لکھئے۔

2) عبد الرحيم خان خانال كي دريا دلي كے كوئي دو واقعات قلمبند كيجئے۔

3) رادب میں مبالغہ آرائی سے کام لیا جاتا ہے۔ واضح کیجئے۔

4) "جب سردی کا موسم آتا ہے تو زندگی کی ہر سرگرمی ٹھٹھر کر رہ جاتی ہے"۔ مجتبٰی حسین کے اس خیال کی وضاحت کیجئے۔

(3×2=6)

ااا. بحوالهٔ متن تحسى تين جملوں كى وضاحت كيم :

1) "میں آپ کوالزام نہیں دیتا کیونکہ جو کچھ آپ چاہتے ہیں اگر آپ کی جگہ میں ہوتا تو بھی یہی کرتا"۔

2) "مرد كو ضرور كچھ حوصله دكھانا چاہئے"۔

3) "کہہ دو آپ کا ہم زلف ملنے آیا ہے اور اس کی بی بی ساتھ ہے "۔

4) "سبیتا اور سنپتا دو بہنیں ہیں۔ پہلی میرے گھر گئی اور دوسری آپ کے گھر آئی "۔

5) "قانون کو چھوٹے یا بڑے گئے سے غرض نہیں "۔

(1×8=8)

IV. كسى ايك نظم كا خلاصه لكھئے:

1) بچین کی یاد

2) داستان آدم

3) سورهٔ رحمٰن۔

 $(3 \times 2 = 6)$

٧. كسى تين اشعار كى تشريح كيجئے :

1) گر ہو شراب و خلوت و محبوب خوب رو زاید قسم سے تجھ کو، جو تو ہوتو کیا کرے

2) سمجھو خدُا کے واسطے یارو برا نہیں دو دن اگر کسی کے کوئی کام آگیا



3) یارب اس اختلاط کا انجام ہو بخیر
 تھا اس کو ہم سے ربط ، گر اس قدر کہاں

4) جب تک نہ ملے شراب دیدار
 انھیال کا خمار کیوں کر جاوے

5) کس کا کعبہ ، کیسا قبلہ ، کون حرم ہے کیا احرام کوچہ کے اس کے باشندوں نے سب کو یہیں سے سلام کیا۔

 $(2 \times 5 = 10)$

VI. کسی دو سوالات کے جواب لکھنے:

1) چھا چھکن کے نوچندی جانے کی سرگرمیوں کا نقشہ کھینچے۔

2) پنڈت جی کے ساتھ ریل کے سفر میں کیا واقعہ پیش آیا ہ

3) چپا چھکن نے تصویر کیسے ٹانگی ؟ مرقع کھینچے۔

4) چپا چھکن نے کس طرح ردّی نکالی ۽ احوال بيان کيجئے۔



I Semester B.Com./B.Com. (LS) Examination, February/March 2023 (NEP Scheme)

SANSKRIT Kiratarjuneeyam of Bharavi

	I	KASTURINGALORE 43	10.11
Time:	21/	Hours	107. J

١.

Max. Marks: 60

Instructions: 1) Answer all questions in Sanskrit, English or Kannada.
2) Q. No. VI (A) and (B) in Sanskrit only.

		tentronk)			(10×1=10)		
समीचीनं उत्तरं चित्वा लिखत। (10 ಸರಿಯಾದ ಉತ್ತರವನ್ನು ಆರಿಸಿ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.							
	oose and write th						
	किरातार्जुनीयं किं का	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	•				
	A) लघुकाव्यं	B) पद्यकाव्य	C) गद्यकाव्यं	D) महाकाव्यम्			
2)	लघुकाव्यं किं वदन्ति	?					
	A) चम्पूकाव्यं	B) सामान्यकाव्यं	C) खंडकाव्यं	D) सरूपकम्			
3)	भारवे: किमिति प्रसि	द्रमस्ति ?					
,	A) उपमाकविः		C) पदलालित्यं	D) कवि:			
4)	किरातार्जुनीयं किं आ	धारितं भवति ?					
	A) रामायणं	B) भागवतम्	C) पुराणम्	D) महाभारतम्			
5)	भारवे: जन्मस्थलं किं	?		-			
	A) मैसूरुनगरं	B) गदगनगरं	C) धारवाडनगरं	D) बादामिनगरं			
6)	दुर्योधनस्य कार्यवैकरी	i द्रष्ट्रं कः गच्छति ?					
,	A) भीम:		C) वनचर:	D) धर्म:			
7)	सत्यं अहितं इति कः	वदति ?					
,	A) द्रौपदी	B) वनचर:	C) भीम:	D) धर्मः			
8)	कति उपायाः सन्ति	?					
	A) द्वौ	B) त्रीणि	C) चत्वार:	D) षट्			
9)	धर्मराजः कं सान्त्वय	ति ?					
	A) द्रौपदी	B) भीमं	C) अर्जुनं	D) वनचरम्			
10)	द्वैतवनं प्रति कः आग	ाच्छति ?					
,	A) व्यास:	B) वाल्मीकि:	C) विश्वामित्रः	D) अगस्त्य:			



II. एकं अधिकृत्य प्रबन्धं लिखत। ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ ಒಂದಕ್ಕೆ ಪ್ರಬಂಧರೂಪವಾಗಿ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ. Write an essay on **any one** of the following. $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

- 1) किरातार्जुनीयस्य प्रथम सर्गसारांश लिखत। ಕಿರಾತಾರ್ಜುನೀಯದ ಪ್ರಥಮ ಸರ್ಗದ ಸಾರಾಂಶವನ್ನು ಬರೆಯಿರಿ. Write the summary of First Canto of Kiratarjuniyam.
- 2) धर्मराजस्य सान्त्ववाक्यानि। ಧರ್ಮರಾಜನ ಸಾಂತ್ವನ ಮಾತುಗಳು. Describe the consoling words of Dharmaraja.

III. लघु टिप्पणीं लिखत (द्वयोः). ಎರಡಕ್ಕೆ ಲಘು ಟಿಪ್ಪಣಿ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ. $(5 \times 2 = 10)$

Write short note on any two of the following.

- 1) भारविः
- 2) किरातार्जुनीयम्
- 3) वनचरः
- 4) भीम:
- IV. द्वयो: श्लोकयो: अर्थं विवृणुत। ಎರಡು ಶ್ಲೋಕಗಳನ್ನು ಅನುವಾದಿಸಿ.

Translate and explain any two shlokas.

- अनुपालयतापुदेष्यतीं
 प्रभुशक्तिं द्विषतामनीहया।
 अपयान्त्पचिन्महीभुजां
 जननिर्वादभयादिवश्रिय:।।
- 2) अभिमानवतो मनस्विनः प्रियमुच्यै पदमारुरूक्षतः विनिपातनिवर्तक्षमम् पतमालम्बनमात्मपौरुषम्

 $(2 \times 6 = 12)$



- 3) स्पुटतया न पदैरपाकृतान च न स्वीकृतमर्थगौरवम् रचिता पृथगर्थतागिरां न च सामर्थ्यमपोहितं क्कचित्
- 4) बलवानि कोपजन्मन: तमसो नाभिभवं रूणिद्धे य:। क्षयपक्ष इवैन्दवी: कला: सकला हन्ति स शक्तिसम्पद:

V. ससन्दर्भं विवृणुत **द्वावेव।**

 $(2 \times 4 = 8)$

ಎರಡನ್ನು ಸಂದರ್ಭಸಹಿತ ವಿವರಿಸಿ.

Explain with reference to context any two of the following.

- 1) ननु लक्ष्मी: फलमानुषङ्गिकम्।
- 2) न विषादेन समं समृद्दयः
- 3) नयेन जेतुं जगतीं सुयोधन:
- 4) वरं विरोधोऽपि समं महात्मिभ:

VI. A) सन्धिं विभज्य नाम लिखत पञ्चैव।

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$

ಐದನ್ನು ಸಂಧಿಬಿಡಿಸಿ ಹೆಸರು ಹೇಳಿ.

Split and identify the Sandhi, five only.

- 1) किरातार्जुनीयम्
- 2) तथापि
- 3) अध्यात्मम्
- 4) वनेऽस्मिन्
- 5) अत्यन्तम्
- 6) गुराविति
- 7) नायक:



VI. B) इमं परिच्छेदं पठित्व प्रश्नानां उत्तरं लिखत। ಈ ಗದ್ಯಭಾಗವನ್ನು ಓದಿ ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗಳಿಗೆ ಉತ್ತರವನ್ನು ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

Read this passage and write the answer.

अस्माकं राज्यं कर्नाटकम्। कर्नाटकस्य राजधानि बेङ्गलूरु नगरम्। अस्मिन् कर्नाटके वैविध्यम् अस्ति। अत्र योगी, त्यागी, ज्ञानी च विज्ञानी जनाः सन्ति। अस्मिन् राज्ये कावेरी नदी अत्यन्तं प्रसिद्धा भवति। अस्याः जलाः कृषी कार्यायं विशेषतया उपयुज्यन्ति। अत्र स्थितान् वैविध्यस्थलानि परिवीक्षणार्थं अन्येभ्यः देशेभ्य जनाः आगच्छन्ति।

प्रश्ना:

- 1) अस्माकं राज्यं किम् ?
- 2) कर्नाटकस्य राजधानी का ?
- 3) अत्रस्थिता का नदी प्रसिद्धा ?
- 4) राज्यस्य नदी किमर्थं उपयुज्यन्ते ?
- 5) किमर्थं अनभ्य देशेभ्य: जना अत्र आगच्छन्ति ?

(6=8x;)



ಮೊದಲನೇ ಸೆಮಿಸ್ಟರ್ ಬಿ.ಕಾಂ. ಪದವಿ ಪರೀಕ್ಷೆ, ಎಪ್ರಿಲ್/ಮೇ 2023

(CBCS) (Repeaters) (2018 – 19 Onwards)

ಕನ್ನಡ ಭಾಷೆ ಕನ್ನಡ ಭಾಷಾ ಪಠ್ಯ

ಸಮಯ: 3 ಗಂಟೆಗಳು

ಗರಿಷ್ಠಾಂಕಗಳು : 70

 $(1 \times 6 = 6)$

I. ಅ) ಈ ಪದ್ಯದ ಭಾವಾರ್ಥ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ. ಉಳ್ಳವರು ಶಿವಾಲಯ ಮಾಡುವರು

ನಾನೇನ ಮಾಡಲಿ ಬಡವನಯ್ಯಾ

ಎನ್ನ ಕಾಲೇ ಕಂಭ ದೇಹವೇ ದೇಗುಲ ಶಿರವೇ ಹೊನ್ನ ಕಲಶವಯ್ಯಾ

ಕೂಡಲಸಂಗಮ ದೇವಾ ಕೇಳಯ್ಯಾ ಸ್ಥಾವರಕ್ಕಳಿವುಂಟು ಜಂಗಮಕ್ಕಳಿವಿಲ್ಲ

ಆ) ಎರಡರ ಕುರಿತು ಟಿಪ್ಪಣಿ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(2 \times 2 = 4)$

- 1) ಜೇಡರ ದಾಸಿಮಯ್ಯ.
- 2) ಚಂಪೂ.
- 3) ದ್ರೌಪದಿ.
- 4) ಚಂದ್ರಶೇಖರ ಕಂಬಾರ.

ಇ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

- 1) ರನ್ನನು ಚಿತ್ರಿಸಿದ ಭೀಮಸೇನನ ವ್ಯಕ್ತಿತ್ವವನ್ನು ಕುರಿತು ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.
- 2) ಡಾಂಭಿಕ ಭಕ್ತಿಯ ಸ್ವರೂಪ ವಚನಗಳಲ್ಲಿ ಹೇಗೆ ವ್ಯಕ್ತವಾಗಿದೆ ?
- II. ಅ) ಎರಡು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗಳಿಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(2 \times 5 = 10)$

- 1) ದೇವಿ ಬರ್ಮಾಚಾರಿಯನ್ನು ಸೆಳೆಯಲು ಮಾಡಿದ ಪ್ರಯತ್ನಗಳು.
- 2) 'ರೊಟ್ಟಿ' ಕತೆಯಲ್ಲಿ ಮೂಡಿ ಬಂದಿರುವ ರೈಲ್ವೆ ನಿಲ್ದಾಣದ ಚಿತ್ರಣ.
- 3) ಚಿಕ್ಕರಾಮ ಮತ್ತು ಪುಟ್ಟಲಿಂಗನ ನಾಟಕದ ಪಾತ್ರಾಭಿನಯದ ಸ್ವಾರಸ್ಯ.
- ಆ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

- 1) 'ರೊಟ್ಟಿ' ಕತೆಯಲ್ಲಿ ಮೂಡಿ ಬಂದಿರುವ ಹಸಿವಿನ ತೀವ್ರತೆಯನ್ನು ಕುರಿತು ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.
- 2) ಹಾವು, ಸುಂಡಲಿ, ದನ, ಮಂಗ ಇವು ಬರ್ಮಾಚಾರಿಯ ಮನಸ್ಸಿನ ಭಾವನೆಗಳ ಸಂಕೇತ ವಿವೇಚಿಸಿ.

ಪು.ತಿ.ನೋ.



III. ಅ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$

- 1) ಹುಲಿ ಬೇಟೆಗೆ ಹೋದ ರಾಜ ರಾಕ್ಷಸಿಯ ಕುತಂತ್ರಕ್ಕೆ ಬಲಿಯಾದ ಸಂದರ್ಭ.
- 2) ಥ್ಯಾಕರೆ ವಿರುದ್ಧ ಚನ್ನವ್ವ ಸೆಟೆದು ನಿಂತ ಬಗೆ ಹೇಗೆ ?
- ಆ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

- 1) "ಧೀರಕುಮಾರ ಜಾನಪದ ಕಥೆ ಸಾಹಸಗಳ ಮೊತ್ತ" ಈ ಹೇಳಿಕೆಯನ್ನು ವಿಶ್ಲೇಷಿಸಿ.
- 2) "ಕಿಳ್ಳೆಕ್ಯಾತರು" ಯಾರು ? ತೊಗಲು ಗೊಂಬೆ ಆಟದಲ್ಲೂ ಅವರ ಪಾತ್ರವನ್ನು ವಿಶ್ಲೇಷಿಸಿ.
- IV. ಅ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$

- 1) ಪ್ರಕಾಶಕ ಮತ್ತು ಮಾರಾಟಗಾರರ ಸಮಸ್ಯೆ ಗಳು.
- 2) ಕನ್ನಡದ ಪ್ರಮುಖ ಅಂಕಣಕಾರರು.
- ಆ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

- 1) ಅಂಕಣ ಸಾಹಿತ್ಯದ ವ್ಯಾಪ್ತಿ ಹಾಗೂ ಸ್ವರೂಪವನ್ನು ಕುರಿತು ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.
- 2) 'ವ್ಯಾಪಾರಂ ದ್ರೋಹ ಚಿಂತನಂ' ಆದ ಬಗೆ ಮತ್ತು ಅದರ ಪರಿಣಾಮಗಳನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.



ಮೊದಲ ಸೆಮಿಸ್ಟರ್ ಬಿ.ಕಾಂ. ಪದವಿ ಪರೀಕ್ಷೆ , ಫೆಬ್ರವರಿ / ಮಾರ್ಚ್ 2023

(NEP Scheme)

ಕನ್ನಡ ಭಾಷೆ – I ಕನ್ನಡ ಉತ್ಪವ – I

Time: 21/2 Hours

Max. Marks: 60

I. ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ ಆರಕ್ಕೆ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ :

 $(6 \times 2 = 12)$

- 1) ದ. ರಾ. ಬೇಂದ್ರೆ
- 2) ಬಸವಣ್ಣ
- 3) ಅಂಗುಲದ ಹುಳು
- 4) ಕೆ. ಎಸ್. ನಿಸಾರ್ ಅಹಮದ್
- 5) ಗಿಡ-ಬಾವಿ
- 6) ರುದ್ರಪ
- 7) ನೇಮಿಚಂದ್ರ
- 8) ಲೋಕೋಪಯೋಗಿ ಭಾಷೆ
- 9) ಕವಿರಾಜಮಾರ್ಗ.
- II. ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ **ನಾಲ್ಕು** ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗಳಿಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ :

 $(4 \times 6 = 24)$

- 10) ಕನ್ನಡ ಉಳಿಯುವುದು ಹೇಗೆ ?
- 11) ನೀಲಾಂಬಿಕೆಯ ವ್ಯಕ್ತಿತ್ವ.
- 12) ಶ್ರೀಸಾಮಾನ್ಯನ ಚಿತ್ರಣ.
- 13) ಪಾರ್ವತಿಯನ್ನು ಸಮಾಜ ದೂಷಿಸುವ ರೀತಿ.
- 14) ಭಾಷೆಯ ಸಾಮಾಜಿಕ ನೆಲೆಯನ್ನು ಕುರಿತು ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.
- 15) ಕವಿರಾಜಮಾರ್ಗ ಹೇಳುವ ಕನ್ನಡಿಗರ ವಿಶಿಷ್ಟತೆ.
- III. ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ ಮೂರು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗಳಿಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ :

 $(3 \times 8 = 24)$

- 16) ಮೌಢ್ಯತೆಯ ಅಂಧಾನುಕರಣೆ 'ಇಂದಿನ ದೇವರು' ಕವಿತೆಯಲ್ಲಿ ಹೇಗೆ ಮೂಡಿಬಂದಿದೆ ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 17) ಅಂಗುಲ ಹುಳುವನ್ನು ಬೇರೆ ಜೀವಿಗಳು ಹೇಗೆ ನಡೆಸಿಕೊಂಡವು ? ನಿರೂಪಿಸಿ.
- 18) ಮಾನವನ ಸ್ವಾರ್ಥಗುಣದಿಂದ ಪರಿಸರ ಹಾಳಾಗುತ್ತಿರುವುದನ್ನು ಒಂದು ಗಿಡ ಒಂದು ಬಾವಿ ಕಥೆಯ ಹಿನ್ನೆಲೆಯಲ್ಲಿ ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 19) ನಿಂಗಜ್ಜಿಯ ದಿಟ್ಟತನ, ಧೈರ್ಯಗಳು ಹೆಣ್ಣಿನ ಶಕ್ತಿಯ ಪ್ರತೀಕವಾಗಿ ಮೂಡಿಬಂದ ಬಗೆಯನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.

· T

20) ''ನೆಲದಲ್ಲಿ ನಿಂತು ಆಕಾಶದ ಪುಷ್ಪಕ್ಕೆ ಕೈಚಾಚಬಾರದು'' ಎಂಬ ಮಾತನ್ನು ಲೇಖನದ ಹಿನ್ನೆಲೆಯಲ್ಲಿ ವಿವರಿಸಿ.